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Roxanne Maher

From: Kathrine Kohrs <kathrine.kohrs@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 8, 2025 3:01 PM
To: BOE@ledyard.net; boemembers@ledyard.net
Cc: Town Council Group; Jay Hartling; Roxanne Maher
Subject: Support DEI in our schools

Dear Board of Education Members, 

Thank you for your continued dedication to our schools, our students, and the thoughtful work you do on 
behalf of the community—especially in navigating the complexities of the school budget. 

I’m writing to express my deep concern regarding the recent directive from the current federal 
administration concerning Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) in our schools. 

While you await formal guidance from the Connecticut Department of Education, I urge the board to 
refrain from taking any premature action to remove DEI language or initiatives from school policies. 
These values are essential to creating a safe and supportive environment for all students. Please stand 
firm and do not act out of fear or pressure from federal agencies that are overreaching their authority. 

New York’s public schools have already indicated they will not comply with the directive. I sincerely hope 
that Connecticut will also demonstrate the same resolve and commitment to our students. 

Now more than ever, we must be vocal and unwavering in our support for all students—especially those 
who are most vulnerable and currently being targeted by these harmful political efforts. Just as we do not 
tolerate bullying within our school communities, we should not tolerate bullying from the highest levels 
of government. 

Thank you for your time and for standing up for what’s right. 

 

Sincerely, 

Kate Kohrs 

Gales Ferry 


